

Emotional Support Programme

Support for Doctors Facing Disciplinary Proceedings

In 2019, the Ministry of Health Workgroup to Review the Taking of Informed Consent and SMC Disciplinary Process ("the Workgroup") recommended that a support scheme be developed to help doctors who are facing disciplinary inquiries to better understand the disciplinary processes and allay their anxieties.

The Academy of Medicine Singapore, the College of Family Physicians Singapore and the Singapore Medical Association (the professional bodies or "PBs") came together to implement the support service for doctors who are facing SMC's disciplinary processes. The support service is independent of SMC and is administered by the PBs. Doctors do not need to be a member of a PB to request the service. This service was rolled out on 1 June 2022. The announcement in the SMC website can be viewed at this link.

How the Support Programme Works

The requesting doctor will be informed by SMC when he receives the complaint about this support service. If he decides to seek help, he will be matched by the PB he contacts to a volunteer support doctor. The role of the support doctor is to provide emotional support as well as general guidance on the disciplinary process. The support doctor does not provide medical, legal or case-specific advice. The support service is strictly confidential between the support doctor and requesting doctor.

Doctors who wish to seek other types of support may wish to contact the appropriate professionals, such as psychiatrists, psychologists or counsellors, or organisations that offer such services, and are encouraged to do so for their wellbeing. For legal support they will have to seek their insurance or indemnity provider or a solicitor.

